CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

Meeting held on the 6th May, 2021, at 7.30 using Zoom
                                             
Participating:  Cllrs:  Neil Prior (Chair), Anthony Daniel, Becky Annis, Rob Smith, Paul Raymond, 
         Brigit Thurstan, John Morgan , Chris Prior.
 
                                 Nia Jenkins, Clerk.

1. Minutes 
The minutes of the virtual Community Council meeting held on the 1st April, 2021, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr.John Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.
2. Matters Arising.
· Use of the Pavilion.   A letter had been sent to Helen Bowen about vacating the room in the Pavilion.
· Speeding in Square & Compass and Croesgoch – Pembs County Council Community Works Grant – Cllr. Neil Prior will apply when the grant round opens which is hopefully imminent.
· Red bags for toilet facility. Cllr. Brigit Thurstan has applied for the red bags again – no further response by PCC as yet.
3. Planning
Planning Applications
PCC
20/0918/PA:  Ty Seren, Croesgoch – proposed pair of semi detached houses.  C Cllr. Neil Prior has been contacted by several residents with concerns around amenity and highways.  He will forward the correspondence to the other Councillors.   Cllr. Brigit Thurstan suggested a site visit which was arranged for the 9th May.
Approval of Planning Application

PCC

20/0838/PA:  Trefacwn House, Llanrhian – variation/removal of condition 2 …….


4. Finance 
Payments requested:  

          Dwr Cymru - £0.67 (public toilet facility)

          Pembs County Council - £342.40 (non domestic rates for public toilet facility – disputed)
          Croesgoch Stores - £12.00 (public toilet facility)

Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith, seconded by Cllr. John Morgan.
            Financial information:  
Balance of current a/c -  £6037.63

Balance of Community Hall & Chapel Fund -  £2783.77 
                                             o
      5.   Correspondence           
a) Community Link Project – report April 2021 received.
b)  Community Newsletter – C Cllr. Neil Prior received.
c)  Electoral Reform Newsletter received.
d)  Equality Action Plan for Wales received.
e)  Mid & West Wales Fire Corporate Plan, to be reviewed by Cllr. John Morgan.
f)   Email from Cllr. Brigit Thurstan concerning Mini Meadows and local conservation group Eco Dewi received.  Councillors were in favour of supporting the campaign and agreed for input on the Council’s Facebook page. 




 
g)  Email from Cllr. Rob Smith – condition of noticeboards received.  Some problems with vandalism of the two main noticeboards which are also old.  Cllr. Rob Smith proposed like for like replacements.  Cllr. Neil proposed proposed one new one outside The Ship to start with.  Seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.  Cllr. Rob Smith will choose an appropriate make and model. 
h)  N Pembs Transport Forum – AGM report received.
i)   Pembs County Council – invitation to “Citizen Led Recovery” mtg – 12th May.  Cllrs:  Neil Prior, 
     Brigit Thurstan and John Morgan are attendinng these zoom meetings.
i)   Pembs Coastal Forum Newsletter received.
j)   Rail Survey – your views required.  Received.  Councillors to make their own responses.
       6.   Playground/Pavilion Project
 Quote received from Blaine Wakeman for £57,000. The Expression of Interest form has been submitted for the Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant Fund (EPG).  Dragon Play have also responded and a quote for separate landscaping has also been received.  There is £31,000 currently in the EPG pot and   the next decision making panel will be in October this year.  One question is whether to spend all the EPG money on one project in Trefin.  Applications for funding or loans need to be made now to get money for the autumn.  It is hoped to get some promotional material to use to get more quotes for the building and landscaping.     
       7.  Social Media

Twitter – same following 166, followers 66 – check last mins.


Facebook – 406 likes, 17 posts 2319 reach and 558 engagements.
       8.   Pembs County Council Report 

 Cllr. Neil Prior talked about his Porthgain survey for residents, businesses and visitors to which he has received 45 responses. An update has been received from Blue Lagoon Management Ltd concerning the planning application granted for the opening of a new displacement car park in the field above Abereiddy (see Community Newsletter, May 2021 🌷 (mailchi.mp).     New dog poo signs are now available but have not proved popular.       Cylch meithin (the playgroup at Croesgoch Schoo)l would like to use around £10,000 from the Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant fund in the next application.
       9.   Llanrhian Connected Community Project


Nia Jenkins elaborated on her April report.   The website is up and running and is almost complete.  
She will be using Facebook this month to get people to engage with the project and the website to provide a central hub, ideas for events etc., and generally helping groups come back out of Covid.  Nia and Cllr. Neil Prior are working on ideas to measure the project’s success as it develops.
       10.  Llanrhian Cricket Club


  An Open Invitation to all Community Councillors to attend any or all cricket matches was passed on.
       11.  Skip outside Trefin Village Hall.

  Complaints have been received by some Councillors about the skip outside the back door of the 
  Village Hall.  The skip is on private land so this is not a Community Council issue but the landowner  

  would be informed that visitors to the Hall have concerns.

        Signed ………………………………….
        Dated ……………………………………
